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Carlton Way, Cambridge,   CB4 2DE

School Telephone:
01223 359568

Fax:


01223  518130

Email:
   office@arbury.cambs.sch.uk

Headteacher:  Ben Tull

November 2021
Dear Parents/Carers of children in Year 5
Residential trip for 2022 Y6 children to Kingswood, West Runton
As you may know, in the past we have run a Year 6 residential trip to the Kingswood Centre, West Runton, Norfolk. The visit is always a highlight of the year for our pupils, who benefit so much from the experiences on offer. We were saddened to have to cancel the past two visits due to Covid-19. We are very pleased, however, to inform you that we plan to resume visiting Kingswood as our current Y5 cohort move into Year 6, in September 2022. The residential will take place from Monday 12th September until Friday 16th September 2022.  We have provisionally booked enough places for all children who will be in Year 6, and would really like every child to be able to participate.
Kingswood are a leading residential activity centre provider, responsible for delivering safe and rewarding educational programmes to over 130,000 children every year.  By combining many National Curriculum-linked modules with outdoor and indoor educational activities, this trip will provide your child with many new experiences outside of the classroom – and is a great way to start what will be a very hard-working and busy Year 6!

The cost of the residential trip works out at £350 per child, including travel to and from the centre.  However, for children who are entitled to Pupil Premium funding, school will pay this amount, so the trip will be free. School will also subsidise £75 each for all other children, so the cost of the trip for those not in receipt of Pupil Premium funding will be reduced to £275.  We are keen that all children are able to come on the trip, so please do talk to Mrs Rawlins or Mr Tull in cases of financial difficulty. We are offering a choice of payment options to enable you to spread the cost of the trip. You may, of course, pay the whole amount in one go if you prefer. We ask that everyone pays a deposit of £50 by the end of December 2021, before we break up for Christmas. You could then pay 6 more monthly payments (from Jan - June 2022) of £37.50, which would then cover the payment of £275. Alternatively, you could pay the £50 deposit by December and then just settle the balance of £225 before the end of June 2022. Please note that payments need to be made online through PAY360 (previously known as SIMSpay). Do contact Mrs Black in the school office (email address: finance@arbury.cambs.sch.uk) if you have any problems doing this, as we are not able to accept cash payments any more. 
We will meet with classes over the next couple of weeks to share information about the trip. We are available to speak to parents/carers before and after school on the KS2 playground if you would like to discuss the visit arrangements in more detail or have any concerns. In the meantime, if you have any questions about Kingswood, their programmes and safety information, please visit their website, www.kingswood.co.uk . You could also contact Diane Rawlins drawlins@arbury.cambs.sch.uk or Sophie Morris smorris@arbury.cambs.sch.uk if you have any specific things you would like to ask straight away. Please complete and return the attached slip as soon as possible so that we are able to begin to plan ahead and liaise with Kingswood about numbers.

Yours sincerely

Diane Rawlins and Sophie Morris
Deputy Headteacher and Y5/6 Coordinator

Please return to your class teacher
Y6 residential trip to Kingswood, 12th – 16 th September, 2022
Child’s name: _________________________________________________

I would like my child to go on this residential trip.

Signed ___________________________________________  Date: __________________

Please tick as appropriate:
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I understand that the cost of the trip for my child will be £275

My child is free because they receive pupil premium funding *

* Currently, qualifying for a free school meal at any point, means that your children will get pupil premium funding for the next 6 years and receive free school trips at Arbury Primary.
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   Please contact me so that I can check if I could get pupil premium funding for my child(ren)
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